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The SEC has issued guidance (IM-INFO-2017-07) regarding the applicability to registered
investment companies of guidance (Staff Accounting Bulletin 118) that expresses staff
views regarding certain financial disclosure implications of new tax provisions signed into
law on December 22. 

SAB 118 expresses staff views regarding application of the Financial Accounting Standards
Board’s (FASB’s) Accounting Standards Codification (ASC) 740, Income Taxes in the
reporting period that includes the new law’s date of enactment (December 22).

The new guidance responds to industry inquiries, including from advisers to registered
investment companies that are taxable corporations (e.g., certain funds that invest greater
than 25% of fund assets in Master Limited Partnerships), regarding NAV implications of the
new law’s lower tax rates.  Any fund that includes deferred tax asset or liability calculations
in its NAV will be affected by the new lower corporate tax rate.

Specifically, the new guidance provides that funds may apply SAB 118 to their daily NAV
calculations by making a reasonable estimate of the new law’s effect.  Any future change in
that estimate, based upon new or more precise information, would be a change in the
estimate and not an NAV error.

The new guidance also notes that registrants must inform investors regarding the material
impacts of the new law to their NAV calculations and material provisions for which the
accounting is incomplete, if applicable. The disclosure about those impacts may be made in
a press release, website disclosure, or some other reasonable manner.

https://www.sec.gov/divisions/investment/imannouncements/im-info-2017-07.pdf
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.sec.gov_interps_account_staff-2Daccounting-2Dbulletin-2D118.htm&d=DwMFAg&c=XHgqDMffAkUKcWDgZTAtfA&r=ou7PfOPaNw0zMe0_oDaU_yWGJb2Bt_bDnNH0RLMmjcU&m=LywxlMGmlFOsJWxU1Ot5FYHvMb90Q_5gS6GeK3c11t4&s=SlheGvAetKztdHb3JdwT4WKxO9ttaaHaEezD3C-_op4&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.ici.org_my-5Fici_memorandum_memo30991&d=DwMFAg&c=XHgqDMffAkUKcWDgZTAtfA&r=ou7PfOPaNw0zMe0_oDaU_yWGJb2Bt_bDnNH0RLMmjcU&m=LywxlMGmlFOsJWxU1Ot5FYHvMb90Q_5gS6GeK3c11t4&s=mSL76RRSlr_X9dpsSU65p_30ZSIWVaLOswvutwb37A8&e=
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